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ITEM 5.    OTHER EVENTS.

         Effective March 27, 2003, pursuant to an Agreement and Plan of Merger
dated March 26, 2003 (the "Agreement"), incorporated herein by reference,
between Patron Holdings, Inc., a Nevada corporation ("Holdings") and Patron
Systems, Inc., a Delaware corporation and wholly owned subsidiary of Holdings
("Systems") and approved by the board of directors of both Holdings and Systems,
Holdings merged with and into Systems, with Systems as the surviving
corporation. Under the terms of the Agreement, the shares of Holding's common
stock were exchanged for shares of the surviving corporation's common stock on a
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one-for-one basis. The Certificate of Incorporation and Bylaws of Systems are
the governing documents of the surviving corporation and the officers and
directors of Systems are the officers and directors of the surviving
corporation.

         As a result of the transaction described above, the Registrant became
the successor issuer to Holdings, pursuant to Rule 12g-3 (promulgated under the
Securities Exchange Act of 1934 (the "Exchange Act").

         This Current Report on Form 8-K is being filed by the Registrant as the
initial report of the Registrant to the Securities and Exchange Commission (the
"SEC") and as notice that the Registrant is the successor issuer to Holdings
under Rule 12g-3 of the Exchange Act, and is thereby subject to the
informational requirements of the Exchange Act, and the rules and regulations
promulgated thereunder and in accordance therewith will file reports and other
information with the SEC.

ITEM 7.    FINANCIAL STATEMENTS, PRO FORMA FINANCIAL INFORMATION AND EXHIBITS.

(a) - (b)         Not applicable.

(c)      Exhibits:

Exhibit
Number   Description of Exhibit
------   ----------------------
99.1     Agreement and Plan of Merger between Patron Holdings, Inc. and Patron
         Systems, Inc. (incorporated by reference to Exhibit A to Holdings'
         Definitive Information Statement on Schedule 14C filed with the SEC on
         March 7, 2003).
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                                    SIGNATURE

         Pursuant to the requirements of the Securities Exchange Act of 1934, as
amended, the registrant has duly caused this report to be signed on its behalf
by the undersigned hereunto duly authorized.

                                          PATRON SYSTEMS, INC.

Date:  March 27, 2003                     By: /s/ Patrick J. Allin
                                             -----------------------------------
                                              Patrick J. Allin
                                              Chief Executive Officer
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